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Good evening Madame Chair and members of the board of education.  This is my shortest 
report of the year.  The following items are for your information: 
 You have my final attendance report for the year.  To say I am disappointed is mild.  

Despite starting the year on a highly encouraging note, this year we have the lowest 
attendance rate in Mr. Middleton’s and my tenure.   Attendance will get better next 
year as it will be a district wide focus and a big rock for all schools.  We cannot 
expect to be a proficient district with the lowest attendance rate in Northern 
Kentucky. 

 The Superintendent’s Annual Attendance Report has been submitted to KDE and it 
reflects the same 93.82% attendance rate 

 The Kentucky Department of Education (KDE) has informed me that the amended 
calendar that you approved on April 24, 2019 has been approved by KDE 
 

 


